Statement from Dan Radakovich – July 14, 2011
Thank you President Peterson. While I have several thoughts to share, I want to immediately speak to one issue that contributed to the “failure to cooperate” charge in this case which is  my conversation with Coach Paul Johnson and a subsequent meeting with staff and a student athlete. Let me say that in retrospect I should have contacted the NCAA investigator directly and stated my rationale for informing our Head Football Coach. Before I explain that rationale let me state that at NO point was there ANY intent by myself or anyone in the organization to influence the testimony of any person with whom the NCAA wished to speak. We cooperated fully with each request of the NCAA during its investigative process.
I made the decision to talk to Paul  for the following reasons:

-Experience: I had had a circumstance with the Agents Gambling and Amateurism staff a few months earlier where both the head coach and student athlete were engaged in assisting the process of investigation.

-Trust: I have a very open and honest working relationship with Paul Johnson. One of the reasons he was hired was because of his impeccable character.

-Data: according to the investigator’s initial conversation with our compliance office, the information that the NCAA wished to discuss with the student athlete dealt with impermissible benefits relating to a cell phone and the issuance of complimentary tickets by the student athlete to individuals who may have been associated with agents. Understanding that the records associated with both of these items are permanent, I felt informing the Head Football Coach that the NCAA wanted to interview this student athlete regarding impermissible benefits and specifically of cell phones or complimentary tickets was not compromising the investigation in any way.

-Reality: Since the compliance director would need to set up a meeting time with the student athlete it is nearly 100% certain that the student athlete would have gone directly to the Head Coach after being informed that a meeting was requested with him by the NCAA. If Paul did not have any advance knowledge he would not have had any way to respond to a student athlete under his care. Had I not spoken to Paul, then he would  immediately come to me asking why I did not give him this information prior to the student athlete speaking to him.
Again in retrospect, I should have contacted the NCAA investigator prior to my conversation with the Head Coach. However there is no one within our organization who believes this conversation had any effect on the testimony of the student athlete. The meeting that occurred with the student athlete lasted less than 10 minutes and dealt with the process and Paul and I asking the student athlete to tell the truth.
 It is on this point….. that I cannot not agree with the report and its findings.
Impermissible Benefits- When the NCAA investigator arrived on campus the Institute’s Legal counsel and the Athletics Compliance director attended the meetings as representatives of the institute. As a result of these interviews the NCAA had concerns about the eligibility of a student athlete who may have received inappropriate benefits. Our two representatives were asked if they in fact believed the student athlete received impermissible benefits and should be withheld from competition. Correspondence from our legal counsel clearly indicated that there was not sufficient evidence to withhold the player from the upcoming contest. This was due to our belief at the time that the gifts of clothing (valued at $312)  had come from the student athlete’s cousin- someone with whom he has a long standing personal relationship.
This is not a good day for Georgia Tech. It is not a proud day for me as one of the values I hold dear is integrity. This report and the accusations contained in the report call into question my integrity and that of the department I lead. Over the last 5 years we have attempted at each turn to do the right things to allow our student athletes, staff and coaches to be successful and to positively represent the Institute.
As the Director of the GT Athletics program, I apologize first to the young men whose great effort against Clemson University is erased from the record books. I apologize to the students, staff, faculty, coaches, alumni, fans, and administration of Georgia Tech. This institution should not be placed in a position where its integrity is challenged.
We have a different view than the NCAA on some aspects of this case, however we will move forward. We have taken steps since the April hearing to strengthen all areas of the GTAA Compliance department. We will strive to be a model athletic program as it relates to rules compliance. 

As always, we will work to achieve success in our sports program. We are represented by outstanding student athletes and coaches, who are among the best and brightest in college sports. This decision will not dampen our resolve to be a successful program in every way.
